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Friday 1st December 2023 

Dear Families, 
 

Thank you for the Donations 

Let me start by saying a huge thank you for all the chocolate and toiletries you have sent in.  As      
always, you have been very generous in supporting Queensgate.  I would also like to thank our PTFA 
for, once again, pulling together a wonderful Christmas Fair. 

Thank you also to all the children who have made recycled or natural tree decorations for our tree, 
which will be on display at St Mildred’s Church, Whippingham from the 14th to 17th December. 

Thanks also to The Lifeboat pub for donating all their used Mermaid gin bottles to us, so that the    

Reception team can sell them as part of their stall.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Tree at Queensgate 

Once again Mrs Johnson and an Out & About group went to purchase the school’s Christmas tree.  

Here is the tree being chosen, brought back into the school and in the hall all decorated! 
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Here’s what is happening over the next three weeks… 

It’s a very busy time for us all.  Here’s what you need to know to help the last few weeks of term go 
smoothly! 

 

Tuesday 5th December – Year 2 children will either be out and about or visiting Osborne House to 
sing carols and do some Christmas crafts.   

 

Wednesday 6th December – The Queensgate Choir will be visiting Kynance with Mrs Kingsbury and 
Mrs Webb.  The children need to be in their smartest school uniform please.    

 

Thursday 7th December – The whole of Year 6 will be having CPR training in the hall.  Some Year 4 
children will be taking part in the PEACH games with Miss Young and Mr Gwilliam in Ventnor.    

 

Friday 8th December – Year 1 will be having a Victorian Day – please can they come in Victorian 
dress?    

 

We couldn’t have our Focus Learner assemblies today due to the Christmas Fair being set up in the 
hall.  The assemblies for this weeks Focus Learners are next week on Friday 8th December.  There 
will be an assembly at 1:10pm for RBH, 1SM, 2KG, 3PT, 4BM, 5RA and 6TM and another assembly at 
2:30pm for RSD, 1CE, 2KA, 3AH, 4MC, 5TS and 6LR.     

 

Sunday 10th December – The Queensgate choir will be performing at St James’ Church in East Cowes 
at the town carol service.  The service starts at 4pm and it would be great to see you there.            
Mrs Webb has sent out a separate letter regarding the arrangements for this event.    

 

Tuesday 12th December – Reception will be performing their nativity to our friends from Seashells 
pre-school and some of Queensgate School (as many as we can fit in the hall).    

 

Wednesday 13th December – Local Authority monitoring visit.  Whole school Christmas celebration.   

 

Thursday 14th December – Reception will be performing their nativity to parents at 9:15am.  We are 
not charging for this event, but we will have a donation box and any monies donated will be given to 
the Early Years classes for resources.  We are not restricting numbers as we know some              
grandparents might like to join us too.   

 

This is also Christmas jumper and Christmas dinner day too.  All the children are welcome to wear a 
Christmas jumper to school on this day.   

 

Friday 15th December – there will be an attendance assembly to celebrate the children that have 
achieved 98% or above in their attendance this term.    

 

After school there will be a Christmas Movie Night for Years 4, 5 and 6 to raise funds for Dance Live.  
It costs £3 for a hot chocolate and festive snack.   

 

Tuesday 19th December – Christmas Party Day – the children will be off timetable and are welcome 
to wear what they would like to school.  Please make sure it is suitable attire for a school day though 
please.  
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What’s for dinner after next week? 

(Remember all Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children are entitled to Free School dinners.) 

Attendance 
 

  Whole School Attendance since September is 95.74%  

  Whole School Attendance this week is 93.67%      

  KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 2KG with 95.40%  

  KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 3PT with 96.3% 
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Out & About 
 

Our Year 2 children will be learning about the history of flight in the new year. On Tuesday morning 
the 2KG Out and About team had a special visit to look around Bembridge Airport. They met with 
Paul, who works in the Air Traffic Control office and also visited the hangar to learn about the parts 
of an aeroplane. The children were allowed to sit in a two seater monoplane and even had a go at  
moving the joystick!  
 “We went to Bembridge Airport to learn about aeroplanes. To steer an aeroplane you move the   
joystick and part of the wings move up and down. The elevator at the back on the tail makes the 
plane move up and down. At the front of a plane the engine makes the propeller go around. My    
favourite bit was sitting in a real plane!” Ella-Rose 2KG 
“It was really good. We got to sit in an aeroplane and move the joystick. It moved the ailerons on the 
wings and the elevator on the tail. Some were made of metal with fabric. It was amazing!” Caleb 2KG 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
On Tuesday afternoon the 3PT Out and About group visited the Maritime Museum and Shipwreck 
Centre in Arreton. To tie in with their recent learning about the Stone Age, the children found out 
about how maritime archaeologists discovered a Stone Age village at Bouldnor Cliff near Yarmouth. 
The children learnt how archaeologists are able to date artefacts they find using stratigraphy.  
 “We went to the Shipwreck museum. There were bits of rock from the Stone Age. The amazing     
lobster found Stone Age tools made out of flint.  
We found out there are multiple layers of ground (stratas) that are older than each other. We saw a 
lot of old things and wrote about the past. We put a straw in layers of plasticine and pulled out core 
samples.” Kingsley 3PT  
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Out and About continued 
 
The children in Year 4 have been consolidating their learning from last half term about farming and 
animals within their Out and About sessions. This week the 4MC Out and About team visited     
Nettlecombe Farm in Whitwell. The children had a super time hand feeding chickens, goats, sheep, 
alpacas and donkeys! It was great to see some of the children overcome their nerves and enjoying 
getting hands on, taking part and feeding the animals. The children recapped features of the      
different animals, their digestive system, teeth and feet. They drew comparisons between            
Briddlesford Farm (family run, commercial dairy farm) and Nettlecombe Farm (rare breeds petting 
farm with holiday cottages, fishing lakes and yoga studio).  
“We went to Nettlecombe farm.  They let out holiday homes to earn money to buy foor for the ani-
mals.  I learnt that goats have four stomachs.  I loved feeding the chickens, I held one—it was very 
wriggly!  The best bit was seeing Santa’s reindeer - Comet.” Ben 4MC 
 

 
The 1CE Out and About group had an important challenge on Wednesday afternoon, to find a lost 
panda teddy in the grounds of the Old Battery and Puckpool Park. The children worked well as a 
team to read clues and follow a trail on a map left by the bear. It was fantastic to see and hear the 
children applying their Phase 5 Phonic knowledge when reading the clues. They all enjoyed playing in 
the park together after successfully finding the panda. Well done 1CE!  
“I liked finding the panda.  It was laying on the haunted house.  We found some clues and a map.  It 
was great fun!”  Raemarni 1CE 
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Out and About next week… 
Please ensure your child wears suitable warm play clothes (that can get muddy) and they bring a    
waterproof coat, wellies, hat scarf and gloves.  
 
Tuesday am - 2KA 
Bembridge Airport 
Kendall, Pippa, Deva-Mae, Ava, Hannah, Clara, Freddie, Harry D, Charlie, Henry, Lorenzo, Edward, AJ 
and Logan.  
 
Tuesday pm - 3AH 
Shipwreck Centre and Maritime Museum 
Ethan, Harlan, Miller, Freddie, Riley, Arlo, Johnny, George, Ellie, Lilly, Evie and Annie.  
 
Wednesday am - 4BM 
Nettlecombe Farm 
Christopher, Tyler, Caiden, Dylan, Malaika, Logan, Tilly, Katelyn, Ella R, Freddie, Ella S, Alfie, Rory,  
Tallulah and Keian-Lee.  
*Please note - the children must wear wellies on the farm tour. If your child doesn’t currently have 
any, please let school know as we might be able to lend them a pair.  
 
Wednesday pm - 1SM 
Puckpool Park 
George, Jacob, Louis, Jack, Max, Jaxson, Archie, Arthur, Sadie, Freya, Vienna, Holly, Olivia, Elsie-Mai 
and Poppy.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cookery Next Week 
 
Year 5 - Your child has cookery on Wednesday; 
please can they bring in a empty container for 
their food?  
Guy, Levi, George, Logan, Elvis, Zach, Jack, Emily, 
Elsie-May, Evie, Brooke, Emily, Emmie and Acacia. 
 
Year 6 - Your child has cookery on Wednesday; please can they bring in a empty container for their food?        
Kahlel, Sophie, Jude D, Toby B, Wynter, Su, Felicity, Jack, Elsie, Harrison F, Sadie, Jacob, Alayna, Olivia and 
Amelia. 
 
Cookery Club If your child attends cookery club on either a Tuesday or Wednesday after school please could 
they bring an empty container for their food each week thank you!  
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Family Support 

Over the past few weeks I have been looking into what financial support families can access locally in 

the run up to Christmas. If you are worried about the extra costs of Christmas and would like support 

please get in contact with myself, Mrs Jeffers, as soon as possible. Ajeffers@queensgateprimary.co.uk  

mailto:Ajeffers@queensgateprimary.co.uk
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Lost Glasses 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These glasses were found at the park at York Avenue - If 
you recognise them then they can be collected from 
Seashells at the Grange Road site.  

Best wishes, 

 

 

Samantha Sillito    

Headteacher  

And Finally... 
 

Enjoy your weekend, do keep warm.  As ever please 
Chat, Read and play with your children. 

Easy Funraising 

 

Thank you to everyone for raising           
donations for Queensgate Foundation    
Primary School with #easyfundraising!       
If you haven't signed up yet, it's easy and 
completely FREE. 8,100 brands will donate 
to us when you use easyfundraising to do 
your everyday online shopping - at no   
extra cost to you! Every donation you raise 
makes a difference to us so please sign up 
& share today. 
https://join.easyfundraising.org.uk/queens
gatefps/clnkvl/at/TSX8RX7z/RTND2/faceb
ook/   

 

 

Christmas Post Boxes 

It’s that time of year again when we get 
the Christmas letter boxes out and      
children can send Christmas Cards to 
each other.  If your child wants to send a 
card please ensure the envelope is    
clearly marked with the recipients first 
name and surname and the class they are 
in - it’s quite difficult matching up cards 
to their owners if this isn’t done!  Thank you. 

http://t.e.easyfundraising.org.uk/r/?id=h5f5816d7,346c9df5,cc9d4b&utm_source=adobecampaign&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=referral-2018&utm_content=trigger-supp-referee-raised-2018&origin=RTND2&p1=queensgate-fps&p2=clnkvl&p3=RTND2
http://t.e.easyfundraising.org.uk/r/?id=h5f5816d7,346c9df5,cc9d4b&utm_source=adobecampaign&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=referral-2018&utm_content=trigger-supp-referee-raised-2018&origin=RTND2&p1=queensgate-fps&p2=clnkvl&p3=RTND2
http://t.e.easyfundraising.org.uk/r/?id=h5f5816d7,346c9df5,cc9d4b&utm_source=adobecampaign&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=referral-2018&utm_content=trigger-supp-referee-raised-2018&origin=RTND2&p1=queensgate-fps&p2=clnkvl&p3=RTND2
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